
 
 

                Masses:                                    ~ Sacred Heart Church ~      Reconciliation: 

    Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.              Kinsman, IL                   Before Sunday Mass        

    Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.                          By appointment: 815-237-2230    

           Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor 

     Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net 

           Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact:  Bobbi Brockman:  815-287-2294 

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

 

           January 19, 2020                                  Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

    

                                    Mass Schedule                                         Mass Intentions                                                      Collections  - 1/12/20 

 

      Sun.     -   Jan.    19       8:00 a.m.      Don Bartman - Wayne & Bernadine Denaple            Sunday………………. $  708.00 

      Wed.    -   Jan.    22       8:30 a.m.       No Mass - Fr. Stan has Jury Duty              Solemnity of Mary……      30.00 

      Sun.     -   Jan.    26       8:00 a.m.      For Parishioners                  Initial Offering……….         7.00 

      Sun.     -   Jan.    26       8:00 a.m.      Darlene Hintze - Mary Lou & James Smolik            Children’s Offering…...        3.00    

                                      Church Repair…………     25.00 

       MVK Food Pantry items for the month of January:                       “Your Offering is most appreciated!”  

       Laundry Detergent, Bleach and/or Fabric Softener                                

        “Here am, I Lord; I come to do your will.” 

     Sunday Mass:                          January Stewardship                              
                                                         

      Lector:  L. Miller          Servers:  D. Boucher & B. Kruger             Eucharistic Ministers:  H. Bierle, P. Siedentop & R. Briscoe 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

• Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful 

support.  

• Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you.  

• Second Collection next Sunday – “Next week, we will take up the Collection for the Church in Latin America. For many in 

Latin America and the Caribbean, a rising secular culture, difficult rural terrain, and a shortage of ministers all present 

obstacles to practicing the faith. Your support for the collection provides lay leadership training, catechesis, priestly and 

religious formation, and other programs to share our Catholic faith with those who long to hear the Good News of Christ.   

To learn more about how your gifts make a difference, visit www.usccb.org/latin-america.”  

• This is really short notice, so asking for all hands on deck, please! - Valentine cards are being requested for the veterans living at 
the home in LaSalle. There are 120 people living there, so hoping to get enough for all. Please write a nice note in it if you like and 
sign your name. The kids in CCD will be taking them over along with door knob decorations for their rooms. There will be a box in 
the back of the church for you to drop them in. Sorry it's such short notice, but we need them by next Sunday. Please thank a vet 
and make them smile! Questions, ask any of the CCD teachers or me, Donna Gabehart. Thanks! 
 

• It's Human Trafficking Awareness Month and Sister Peggy Quinn's group (Illinois Women Religious Against Human Trafficking) is 
sponsoring a play at the Moser Performing Arts Center at St. Francis University on 500 Wilcox Street in Joliet on 1/26 from 2 PM 
to 4 PM.  It's called The True Cost: Stories of Human Trafficking.  It's written by Jenny Magnus and performed by Still Point 
Theatre Collective.  There is no admission charge, but a free will offering is always welcome.  Love Outreach is proud to work with 
Sister Peggy and her group.  Please come and learn things.  There are flyers on the bench in the back of the church.  Any 
questions, please call Sister Peggy at (815) 735-5938.  Thanks, Donna Gabehart 

• Fr. Stan is, once again, hosting an Appreciation Dinner for all parish volunteers on Friday, Jan. 31st, at 6:30 p.m. in the        

St. Lawrence Parish Hall in South Wilmington.  A sign-up sheet is in the vestibule.  Please RSVP asap, so Father knows how 

many to plan for.  Thank you! 

• Get tickets now to be included in the first drawing in February!!! - SACRED HEART CASH RAFFLE!!! - This is Sacred 

Heart’s only fundraiser this year! Please consider buying some tickets for this fun raffle!  

• We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!  If you haven’t already done so, please 

register with Fr. Stanley after Mass.  Blue registration forms are on the bulletin board in the vestibule. 

• Movie Showing of "UNPLANNED" - There will be a movie showing of the film, UNPLANNED. The movie is based 
on the true story of Abby Johnson's conversion from Director of Planned Parenthood to pro-life activist. January 
28 in Downers Grove from 6:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at St. Mary of Gostyn Church, Gathering Place - 445 Prairie 
Ave. in Downers Grove. 

• Word of Life - “If someone shared with you she was pregnant and hadn’t ruled out having an abortion would you know how 

to respond?  …When a woman is facing a difficult pregnancy, the reaction of the first person she tells tends to set the tone for 

her decision-making. How do we respond to our friend in a loving way that is life-affirming for both her and her baby? 

Consider the four steps of the L.O.V.E. Approach ™*: Listen and Learn, Open Options, Vision and Value, and Extend and 

Empower. Read more at www.respectlife.org/l-o-v-e. -  USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities – “What to Do When a 

Friend is Considering Abortion”.   *The L.O.V.E. Approach™ is trademarked by Heartbeat International, Inc. and may not 

be adapted or modified. The L.O.V.E. Approach™ is used in “What to Do When a Friend is Considering Abortion” with 

permission from Heartbeat International, Inc. 

• Stewardship - Jan. 19, 2020 - (Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS) - (2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time) - “Today’s 

responsorial Psalm is the theme song of the good steward: ‘Here am I, Lord; I come to do your will.’ May I, too, stand ready 

to offer myself and my gifts in the service of God.”  

http://www.swkrcatholics.org/
http://www.usccb.org/latin-america
http://www.respectlife.org/l-o-v-e

